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Happy New Year!

Board Election Results – Congratulations to Board members, Gail Carpenter, Bob Papierniak, Dick Werner, Larry Bisbee and Ken Nagel on their reelection to the Board of Directors.

Annual Meeting Minutes – Attached for your review are the minutes from the Annual meeting and the Board meeting that immediately followed.

Automatic Debit – Owners can avoid unnecessary late fee charges.  Maintenance fees are due on the first day of each month with a penalty of $25 applied after the 10th of each month.   The Association offers an automatic debit system for owner convenience.  Once each month, the Association will automatically have your maintenance fees directly drawn from your checking account.  To sign up, please contact the office.  Currently, the majority of our owners are taking advantage of this system.
Electrical Issues – The Association continues to update our old electrical infrastructure at the Creciente.  New circuit breakers and new energy efficient emergency signs have been installed.

Power Savings – Over the past few years, the Association has been working to fix many electrical issues on the property. The Board of Directors also approved new programmable thermostats on each of the common area air conditioners.  The results of these fixes/updates resulted in significant savings on the Associations power billings.  Additional savings in power will be realized in 2011 after updating the emergency lighting in each building.

Consent to Transfer – New owners are expected to take possession of Unit #614 and #217 by the end of January.  Kenneth and Carol Kucharek from Michigan will be our new neighbors in Unit #614 and Saulius Kizis and Kathleen Jones from Canada will be closing on Unit #217.  

Landscape – The landscape plan provided by the Association’s landscape architect is proving to be a great design.  Owners generally seem to be very excited with the looks of the property.

Termites – Dry wood termites have recently been discovered in two of the four owner locker rooms in the South Building.  In addition, subterranean termites were found in a dying palm tree just outside of the Community Room.  Several pest control companies submitted proposals to treat the infested areas.  The low bid from Orkin was selected to treat both types of termites.  The tell tale signs of dry wood termites found in the locker rooms include piles of “coffee grounds” looking material (termite poop) and wings that they shed.  If any owner discovers this type of substance, please notify the office right away.

Generator – The thirty-five year old generator in the south building has had many fixes over the years, but the time has come to replace it.  This generator did not automatically turn on during the last two power outages.  It will be replaced sometime in February.  The East building generator will be the next one scheduled for replacement.

Comcast – Owners sometimes contact Comcast to come to the property after the Creciente office has closed.  The electrical rooms that hold all of the television cables are locked at all times, so it is important that the Comcast workers have a key to open their “Knox Box” allowing them access to our electrical rooms. 

East Building Fire Standpipes – All of the fire pumps have had new check valves replaced on them.  This repair has helped us to maintain water pressure in all of the standpipes.  Because of the increase in pressure, some of the old valves on the lower floors of the east building began leaking and needed to be replaced.  

New Circuit Breakers – Most of the circuit breakers in the Associations common areas were showing signs of wear.  In one instance, the electrical box actually began to crackle and smoke.  In another instance, a bad breaker destroyed the power board in the fire alarm system in the south building.  All of the thirty-five year old breakers have now been replaced.  The Association encourages all owners to have a certified electrician periodically exam their electrical panels.

Survey Results – Attached you will find the results of the two surveys completed by owners last month.  The Board of Directors will discuss these surveys at their next regular meeting that will be held on February 1, 2011.

Dog Waste – The Association purchased a dog waste container and placed it on the grassy area north of the tennis court.  In order to avoid bad smells in the garbage receptacles in and near the buildings, please use this new waste container after walking your pets.  

Rules & Regulation & Considerations – It is important to keep current with condominium rules, regulations and considerations that will improve the quality of life here at the Creciente, therefore we include a few in each newsletter.

· Remember that food is not allowed in the pool area.  Raccoons take advantage of eating any leftover food that is placed in the garbage cans there  

· When using sunscreen spray in the pool area, make sure that you stand in the grassy areas to avoid making the decking slippery for walkers

· No trailers or recreational vehicles are allowed to be parked on property

· Make sure that you and your guests “check in” the office each time the unit is occupied 

· Water should be turned off in each unit during owner/guest absences

Sad News – Former owner Mildred Polk (Millie) passed away on December 29, 2010.  On Thanksgiving Day, Barb Nallie (Unit #700) passed away.

Occupancy Rates – During the month of December the average occupancy rate included 64 owners and 12 renters/guests for a total of 76 occupied units or 44%.  

If you would like to routinely receive the Creciente monthly E-Newsletter, please e-mail us at Manager.Creciente@Comcast.net requesting that your e-mail address be added to our files.

Mary Beth Marino,

Manager, Creciente Condominium Association







